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Church of Christ Limache- Chile. 
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ. 
 
"Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ" Philippians 1:2. 
 
I always thank the Lord Jesus Christ for allowing me to work as a worker in his kingdom. 
Praying for you who give me communion by sending financial support to carry out the work of taking 
the blessed word of God to many places. 
Next, I send you a report with details of the work that I am doing in the preaching of the gospel in 
Chile. 

 

The Church of Christ in Limache remains faithful to the Lord. In my absence, due to 
preaching trips, the brothers Rubén Toledo, Rodrigo Acevedo, Nelson Moraga and 
Antony Jaimes are in charge of teaching and attending to the activities of the 
congregation. 
 
Lessons I have presented to the church. 
- “Is Your Faith Objective Or Subjective?” Roman 1:16,17. 
- The Church What does the Bible teach? 1 Timothy 3:15. 
- "The effective Word of God" 1 Thessalonians 2:13. 
- "What is necessary to reach Heaven" Matthew 13:44. 
- "Our Duty Toward Those Who Serve" 1 Thessalonians 5:12-13. 
- "The Purpose of the Church" Ephesians 3:21. 
 
On Wednesdays I meet with the new Christians in my house, where I teach them the 
first rudiments of the doctrine of Christ (Acts 5:42). 
 

Teaching new Christians. 

Our Brother Rubén Toledo 
Baptizing Alexander 

Hofstetter. 

 
I continue to teach Bible lessons on the ZOOM platform. This allows me to be in 
contact with brothers from various neighboring countries. Ecuador, Peru, Colombia, 
Venezuela, Uruguay and Chile. 
I keep editing Bible lessons that I upload to my YouTube channel. Many brothers 
hear these lessons and express their gratitude for this evangelistic effort. 

 

On Sunday, January 29, 49-year-old Alexander Hofstetter decided to obey the 
gospel and was baptized for the forgiveness of his sins (Acts 2:38). Alexander 
had been visiting the congregation since November, I offered him personalized 
studies and in the first lesson he decided to surrender to Christ. We glorify our 
God by the power of the gospel of salvation from him. 



 

  

 
 
On January 13 to 15, 2023, I traveled with Inés, my wife, to Loncoche, Araucanía Region. Distant 600 miles from 
the city where we reside. All night by bus, to dawn in Loncoche where the brothers were waiting for us. 
The preacher of this congregation is brother Luis Machuca, 76 years old, who has lost 80% of his sight. He asked 
me to visit him to encourage the other men in the church to take up the teaching job. Brother José Valenzuela 
showed great interest in preaching and teaching the word of God. I promised to send him Bible sermon outlines 
and Brother Wayne Partain's literature. 
I preached three nights with the Loncoche congregation. We also visit sick and discouraged brothers in their homes. 
There was opportunity to answer many biblical questions.  
Your prayers will be of great help to these brothers from the south of Chile. 

Brothers of the 
Church of Christ 
in Puerto Montt, 

Chile. 

 

 
On Sunday afternoon the 15th we moved 200 miles south, to the city of  Puerto Montt, Los Lagos Region, southern 
Chile. Visiting the brothers Josué and Vanessa, our relatives, who in 2016 obeyed the gospel, when we visited them 
on the big island of Chiloé. They, for work reasons, moved to Puerto Montt. Brother Carlos Bello and his wife Mary 
came to Puerto Montt in August 2022 to start the church here with Josué and Vanessa. I taught Bible lessons with 
these brothers. 
I also met, in this city, with some brothers from the institutional Church of Christ, where we studied about the use 
of offerings and the biblical organization of the church. 
On the night of the 19th we boarded the bus that brought us back to our house. A long journey of 14 hours. We 
arrived tired, but very grateful to our God who blesses us with good health to be able to work preaching the gospel 
in Chile. 

Brothers of the Church of Christ in Loncoche, Chile. 



 

 

 

 
If God allows it, I will be traveling, together with Inés, my beloved wife, to 
the city of Punta Arenas from February 17 to 27. Punta Arenas is 2,000 
miles from Limache, our city of residence. We will take a flight that takes 
3.15 hours from Santiago to Punta Arenas. 
The year 2018. Edwin Varela, came to our congregation in search of 
salvation, traveled 2000 miles to receive the word of the Lord and be 
baptized. Edwin asked me to travel to preach to his friends in Punta 
Arenas. I traveled and stayed 10 days teaching the word of the Lord. 
Results, 4 people obeyed the gospel, this is how this congregation began. 
But the effects of the pandemic and the distance from the place to visit 
them discouraged the brothers and now only brother Brian and Lina, his 
wife, persevere. These brothers participate in the Bible studies that we 
teach on the ZOOM platform, on Sundays and Tuesdays. 
On this trip, my job will be to conduct Bible studies to strengthen Brian 
and Lina's faith. Then visit the brothers who have abandoned the faith to 
help them get out of the devil's bond where they are at his will (2 Tim. 
2:24-26). 
Your prayers will always be of great help in this work of evangelization. 

 

Brothers In Punta Arenas - Chile. 

 
If God allows it, in march I will carry out the scheduled preaching trip with the brothers from Ecuador. I 
will be buying the tickets this week to travel from April 24 to 10. 
I maintain good communication with the brothers from Ecuador, I have guided them through difficult 
moments that have happened in times of pandemic. The lessons that I have given them through the 
ZOOM platform have been helpful to them. I will be working with 9 churches. My job will be to strengthen 
their faith, encourage them to remain faithful to our Lord who will reward all who love his coming. 
 
I still need to raise $1450 for the trip expenses. I always depend on the mercy of the Lord and the 
generosity of my brothers to be able to carry out this evangelistic work with the brothers in Ecuador. 
Your prayers are always a very important support in this work of preaching the gospel in South America. 

Beloved brothers and sisters. 
 
I wholeheartedly appreciate your prayers and the communion you give me, as well as the 
financial help you send me every month for my work of preaching the gospel in Chile and 
South America. 
 
"Finally, brothers, pray for us so that the message of the Lord spreads quickly and is received 

with honor, just as it happened among you." 
2 Thessalonians 3:1. 

His brother, 


